
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 26 JANUARY 2006

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

IOS.12/06
CONSULTATION ON PLANNING POLICIES – PPS3: HOUSING AND PPS25: DEVELOPMENT AND FLOOD RISK
The Local Plans and Conservation Manager presented Report P.04/06 concerning consultation documents published by the ODPM during December 2005 on Housing (PPS3) and Development and Flood Risk (PPS25), responses to which were due by the end of February 2006 (27 and 28 respectively).

Details of the purpose and content of the draft documentation were provided.

Mr Hardman reported that generally the revisions from Planning Policy Guidance to Planning Policy Statement had built upon emerging best practice within the North West region.  There were a number of issues of concern to Members in relation to the existing PPGs and a number of new requirements upon the Local Planning Authority.

Members’ views were sought on the issues raised in response to the consultation, particularly –

PPS3 Response – on the issues of density, parking and affordable housing;

PPS25 Reponse – on the flood direction and exception test paragraphs, and the role for the Local Planning Authority.

In considering the matter, Members raised the following points and observations –

(a) In view of the importance of the matter, a Member suggested that Members of the Development Control Committee should be afforded the opportunity to comment and that may be done via a workshop session.  Another Member endorsed that course of action.

Mr Hardman replied that he could action that suggestion, but was concerned at the relative timescales.

The Portfolio Holder further suggested that the report could be circulated by e‑mail/hard copy to all Members for comment back to Mr Hardman.

(b) A Member commented upon the definition of affordable housing appended to the report which he found helpful.  He recognised that affordable housing units were being built in the urban area, but was unsure whether the same could be said for the rural area.  He questioned what wording would be included to compel developers to take notice of the affordable housing requirement.

In response, Mr Hardman explained that a mechanism did exist through the Local Plan.  A number of schemes were currently under discussion with registered social landlords, but finding suitable sites was problematic.  Officers were working closely to obtain commuted sum payments, etc.   Shared equity schemes was another vehicle being utilised so that more affordable housing should come through.

The Portfolio Holder added that the City Council owned parcels of land and consequently had a part to play in encouraging Housing Associations. 

(c) A Member again stressed that the need for flexibility in setting density and parking levels, rather than those being driven by what was applicable to larger conurbations.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Head of Planning Services circulate the report for comment, together with a covering letter, to all Members of the City Council.

(2) That the Committee’s comments on affordable housing, density and parking be forward to the Executive and incorporated into the Council’s response to the consultations on PPS3 and PPS25.







